OSURA Board Meeting Minutes

November 7, 2014

Methodist Church Martha Room

Present:  Sue Borden, Jack Drexler, Barbara Moon (recorder), Cheryl Lyons, Tom McClintock, Gerry Olson (presiding), Helen Polensek, Gordon Reistad, Tom Savage, Terri Tower, Tony Van Vliet, Jack Walstad, Shari Brumbach  

President Gerry Olson called the meeting to order at 9:30 am.

Approval of Minutes:  The October 3, 2014 minutes were approved as distributed and corrected.

Treasurer’s Report:
Cheryl Lyons reported the scholarship endowment fund went down this month, balance $28,962.49. Scholarship fund balance  is $8,869.17.  There were $300  in new contributions to scholarships. Six students have received scholarship funds. $12,090 is in the general fund currently. $1400 has been expended of our $5300 state funds (brochure, stamps,conference reimbursements). The newsletter expense will be over $1000. Cheryl will look into the reasons scholarship funds are not being dispursed from the right accounts.

Guest speaker- Steve Clark, OSU VP for Marketing and Public Relations shared the vision of the Strategic Plan 3.0 and how OSU seeks to be branded and focused. He is committed to work with us as a partner, working to assist us in achieving our goals. Gordon asked Steve how OSURA members can be more engaged with the University in ways that use more of their skills and expertise. Tom expressed concerns about the lack of support for the teaching mission. Tony suggested that we should build our OSURA membership outside of Corvallis to include retired OSU personnel throughout the state and to utilize more of those people for statewide service. Jack Walstad noted that the OSU Scholars Archive at OSU library is an excellent resource that can be used more. A discussion about parking for retirees resulted in a promise to try to make things better in the future.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Gordon Reistad: Training Days requested a panel on retirement issues. Terri Tower, Sue Borden, Gordon Reistad, and Carroll DeKoch spoke about their experiences of retirement. Approximately 30-40 were in attendance.

Program : Helen Polensek reported that they are working on spring term programs. They are planning a program to go to the Albany carousel project. She asked for input on whether a Saturday date or weekday time is desirable, and whether we should go to both parts of carousel or just the carving part. 

Communications: Kudos to Terri Tower and Shari Brumbach on the publication of the newsletter.

Scholarship Committee: Gordon Reistad reported that the scholarship committee is complete and will start work in early 2015. The new committee members Joy Asbury, Bill Becker and Jack Drexler join Roy Arnold, John Block, Bill Hohenboken, Jo Anne Trow, Tony Van Vliet and Gordon Reistad to make up the full committee.

Staff report: Shari Brumbach said many more people have paid dues after the newsletter came out. Some are confused about the cost of household memberships and have only paid the individual membership rate. There are two brand new members.

Old Business

Business cards were distributed. Format for the new postcard offering a free year of membership for new retirees was presented for review. Gerry will send a letter and the membership offer to new retirees.

Additional speakers: Jock Mills will be the speaker in December if available. The provost would be high priority for February. It was suggested not to have speakers in January or March.

Meeting space for the board: next two are at the Foundation. Gerry will check out a horticulture classroom that is off 35th street to see if it would be suitable.

New business:

Discussion about use of “free” basketball tickets resulted in desire to go to a women’s game and use the tickets to invite potential new members for friend building or to thank current committee members. 

We will discuss goals at the next meeting due to lack of time today.

Gerry Olson mentioned that we may have opportunities to do interviews for living history. Terri Tower suggested she would be interested in doing interviews relating to the late 1960’s racial unrest on campus.

Announcements

The meeting was adjourned at 12:02  pm

Respectfully submitted,

Barbara Moon

Next meetings: 

December 5

January 9

February 6

March 6

April 3

May 1

May 6 annual meeting

